
partners."

These were strong and clear words. We have to be concemed, however, that a gap is
growing between rhetoric and practice, deeds and words, in development partnerships. For
us, a true partnershlp Is a pollticalrelatlonship, nota bureaucra tic funding mechanism;
it is a relationshlp based on a shared vision and mutual respect, and must not be a
vehicle for malntalnlng inequality.

In this critical year for Africa's future, we have to be sure that partnerships do flot become just
the means to maintain some "Northem" ownership of the development agenda. The ultimate
objective has to be to enable Africa's peoples and their institutions to achieve the
responsibility they need for meeting their needs and thus contributing to the common goals
of peace, prosperity, and human secunity for ail.

We work in partnership with our African counterparts in the task of fashioning common trade
union responses to global challenges, including their impact in Africa.

That partnership also extends to policy discussions, and leads us to stress certain
fundamentals which, if ignored, will vitiate the chances of 2002 being the year in which the
basis for an "African Recovery" is established.

The first is that "partnershlp" in this endeavour cannot be llimlted to the relationshlp
between African governmpents and those of the G-8, orbetween African governments
and forelgn investors. WitaIIy importa nt is the need for real partnershlps between the
African govemments and their peopies, who have, often in the face of difftcult
circumstanoes, bujît organs of civil soclety, including trade unions.

The second is the oentrality of labour standards which must figure in any meaningful
discussion of development and the impact of giobalization in Africa. The standards are
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